
Draft Charge 
Town Center Plan Committee 2013 

 
 

Introduction 
 
Cape Elizabeth adopted a Town Center Planning in 1993 and subsequent zoning 
amendments in 1995. It is time to revisit the plan and take a fresh look at the 
Town Center with the goal to support a vibrant, business and pedestrian friendly 
town center. The committee should complete its recommendations by the end of 
2013. 
 
Committee Structure 
 
The 2013 Town Center Committee shall consist of 9 members. The Town Council, 
following a recommendation from the Appointments Committee, shall appoint 5 
residents, of which at least one shall be a town center business owner and one a 
resident of the town center or an adjacent neighborhood. The Town Council shall 
appoint 2 of its members to serve on the committee and shall ask the Planning 
Board and the School Board to also appoint one of its members to the committee. 
The committee shall appoint its own chair and shall keep minutes of the 
meetings. The Town Manager shall designate staff for the committee. 
 
Committee Charge 
 
1. The Town Center Plan Committee shall review existing conditions in the 
town center, including but not limited to land uses, lot and building vacancies, 
infrastructure (roads, sidewalks, stormwater, sanitary sewer, etc), but not 
including municipal buildings. 
 
2. The committee shall meet with the library planning committee to consider 
opportunities for enhancing the town center. 
 
3. The committee should articulate a vision for the town center. The 
committee should focus on the purpose statement of the Town Center zone and 
confirm that the purpose statement remains valid or, if not, what changes are 
recommended to articulate a vision for the town center. 
 
4. The committee shall prepare and implement a public information plan, 
with a focus on town center business owners, and shall hold a public forum. 
 
5. The committee shall provide a status report to the Town Council within 6 
months of its first meeting.  



 
6. The committee shall provide a final report with recommendations to the 
Town Council by December 31, 2013. 
 
 

 


